Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
March 21, 2002 
Gordon Hall 1st Floor Lounge 
Members Present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, M. Swinker, F. Slack, L. Feldman, T. Cromartie Excused: C. Zoni, C. Young, G. Wilson 
Minutes from 3/14 approved on a Swinker/Carter motion.
Bachelor of Science in Education -Biology, the addition of a math course to be taken as an LS elective was approved on Carter/Swinker motion. We recommend a minor revision for how the catalog will read: PHYS111, MATH 217, one course with a GEOS prefix from the Liberal Studies Natural Science (Option II) Nonlaboratory List, no courses with a BIOL prefix. 
Bachelor of Science -Marketing, a change in the Liberal Studies math requirement from MATH 121 to MATH 115 was approved on a Swinker/Cromartie motion. 
Previewed the Type II writing proposal from the Biology dept. Noted inconsistencies in assigned percentages for assignments throughout the proposal. Dr. Hinrichsen will be informed and the proposal will be reviewed again at the 3/28 meeting. 
Discussion: Reviewed the revised Petition for an Exception to a Liberal Studies Requirement form. The form received Council of Dean approval on 2/19/02. Brenda Carter shared that there may still be some issues that need resolved at the Associate dean level with regard to the form and final approval on variances. On an informal basis, Brenda agreed to assess whether there are issues that still need to be addressed prior to implementing the new form. 
Discussed the "one week workshop" model for summer course delivery and how to handle future requests to teach LBST 499 in this mode. In light of John Cross's request to teach in this format this summer, Mary Sadler requested a syllabus from him that explains course delivery, assignments, synthesis, etc. for a one week workshop. The request from the LSC for such an explanation originated from the Computer Science dept, whose chair voiced concerns about the workshop model for computer science based courses. The committee agreed that such a request is reasonable. 
There is a need to revise the Writing Assignment Chart that is expected with writing proposals; Mary Swinker agreed to assist with this project. 
Plan to use meetings during April and May to analyze the survey data and begin the review process. 
Adjourned at 4:35 pm. 
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